9 June 2011

Clarification Concerning the New Validation Criteria for eCTD

The revised criteria for technical validation of eCTD sequences (v3.1) should be treated as a single complete set of tests and not be divided in any way.  
The revised criteria for technical validation of eCTD sequences (v3.1) contain some checks that can only be reliably performed in context of other eCTD sequences in the life cycle, indicated with a ‘Y’ in the published list.  
Due to a request for clarification on this issue, the TIGes would like to confirm that when testing eCTD submissions using the new validation criteria (v3.1), all checks are expected to be done in entirety. This includes those criteria for which preceding sequences need to be present when testing. The classification of criteria with a “Y” was intended to indicate that the result will be unreliable if the sequence is tested in isolation. When testing individual sequences without the rest of the eCTD life cycle present, the results of tests on these criteria should be interpreted carefully and the tools should preferably indicate this in the test report. The classification “Y” should not be interpreted as defining a second set of criteria to be used in certain cases only. 

A submission is technically valid only if all Pass/Fail criteria are passed, whether the criterion is marked with a “Y” or not. 
All tests, including BP criteria, with or without the “Y”, should be tested and fulfilled by applicants before submitting the eCTD to the authority. Ideally, reports from validation tools should indicate if life cycle was present or not when the checks were done, and clearly indicate that the results from checks marked with a “Y” may be unreliable if life cycle was not present.
In addition, it would be preferred if the report stated specifically which sequences were present when the test was carried out, such that errors relating to missing sequences can be interpreted correctly.
For further information please contact Karin Gröndahl, the chair of the TIGes Harmonisation group, by emailing karin.grondahl@mpa.se. Any suggestions for changes of the validation criteria should be sent in accordance with the Change Request Procedure published at the EMA eSubmission website.
